
Trinity Messenger 
  

Thank you to Sarah Jabs and Andrew Dirkse for playing for us this week! 
  

Flowers on the altar are in celebration of Wallace and Margaret Born’s 69th Anniversary.  
 
June’s Newsletter was sponsored by Dick and Lee Schoessow in celebration of their 58th Anniversary.  
 
Birthday Blessings to: Steve Forward, Zachary Parnitzke, Carol Bubolz, Kennedy Liermann, Larry Milbrath, 
and Brayden Peter. 
 

The Fireside Theatre Trip will be November 4, 2023. The show will be Scrooge The Musical. Price is $140 per 
adult and $125 for children under 14. Cost includes motor coach transportation, lunch, and the show. Entrée  
options are: Supreme Cut Chicken, Sliced Beef Tenderloin, Salmon.  Children will receive a Child entrée.  The 
motor coach will depart from Trinity at 8:30am and will arrive back at the church at 5:30pm. Sign-up sheets are in 
the Narthex. Please list all names on a separate line and select your entrée when you sign up. Checks can be 
made out to Trinity Lutheran Church and given to Mike Mallmann.    

  

Scrip News- We’re changing things somewhat and we will only be selling scrip before services on Thursdays 
and Sundays during the Summer schedule.  

  

The Property Committee is looking for the owner of a 9 foot Christmas tree that is stored in the electrical panel 
room in the Fellowship Hall. Please contact a Property Committee member ASAP if it’s yours.  

  

VBS will be June 12-16. This year’s program is STELLAR: SHINE A LIGHT ON JESUS’ LOVE!  “Launch 
kids on a cosmic quest where they’ll have a blast shining Jesus’ light to the world. Stellar VBS is a Bible-rich  
program grounded in hands-on, multi-sensory learning experience that kids will be talking about for years to 
come.”  
Registration forms are located on the back table or you can email Mary at secretary@trinityhowardsgrove.org for 
the link to register online. If you are a member of Trinity Lutheran Church and would like to volunteer at  
Vacation Bible School, please complete the very bottom of the registration form. Helpers must have  
completed one year of confirmation class.  

 

If you have a high school or college graduate in your family this year and would like their picture and any 
message in July’s newsletter, please send that information to Mary at  
secretary@trinityhowardsgrove.org or put it in the secretary mailbox by June 15th.  

Date Altar Guild  

May 22-June 4 Connie Bitter and Linda Plocar 

June 5-June18 Linda Hopf and Kathy Franz 

June Ushers Elders 

Thursday 6:30pm Team  5 Peter Franz 

Sunday 9:00am Team  2 Jim Post 

Date Time Acolytes Greeters Video Operators 

June 1 

June 4 

6:30pm 

9:00am 

Joey Senkbeil and Brody Timm 

Matthew Koenig and Andie Koenig 

Jean Heibing  

Barb Wolfert 
Scott Timm 

June 8 

June 11 

6:30pm 

9:00am 

Mykenna Weigert and Kaitlyn Koenig 

Emily Harris and Chloe Grunewald 

Rich Boje 

Dale and Linda Hopf 
Lance Liermann 


